Minutes Wellfleet Cultural Council



Meeting February 25, 2008

Wellfleet Library

Present:  Liz Berseth, Tom Cole, Laura Kosak, Kim Shkapich, Shirley Weber, and Susan Weegar

Absent: Herb Acevedo, Joe Caruso, Sandra Junier, Marian Knapp, Margo KochRuthe, Kevin Miller, and Michaele Terkanian,

Susan Weegar opened the meeting at 7:05pm and passed out copies of the WCC survey results thanking those who had worked on its development and distribution.   

A rough draft of Wellfleet Council Guidelines and Funding Priorities (to be posted on WCC Website in future) was circulated.  Susan noted one value of WCC having its own guidelines because it is often difficult for our local council to disapprove applicants based on Mass Council’s broad limitations.  More importantly, applicant’s will self-select and we will expect to get applications which are more in line with our priorities.
In reviewing the draft, the committee noted that although specific topics are recommended yearly for application content (based on survey results), it should be made clear that applications in all categories are welcome in any year and will be judged solely on merit.   Members also discussed possible alternative wording of “human culture” but in general found the draft excellent.

There was general discussion of applications the Committee would like to solicit and possible ways to encourage local groups and /or individuals to apply.  .  The Committee is particularly interested in reaching high school students Laura Kozak and Shirl Weber will contact Nauset Regional High School principal Tom Conrad to explore the possibility of setting up a student liaison.

There was enthusiastic discussion of various ways in which the Committee might raise additional monies, including the possibility of selling a unique artistic item at the Oyster Festival (such as a Christmas ornament), creating a local project, event, show etc.  Susan suggested purchase of a Wellfleet Council banner.  This would be a useful publicity tool, which could be beneficial at Oyster Festival booth and at other events to increase Council visibility.   She felt the modest cost of around $60 could be covered by the budget but there was unanimous support for covering cost ourselves if necessary.

Because there was no quorum there was no vote taken on any proposals.  An email will be sent with requests for input and a vote on the Council guidelines and funding priorities and on the purchase of the banner.

Susan encouraged everyone to continue thinking of local non-profit organizations and possible projects for applications and suggested a meeting every six weeks to stay in touch.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 8, at 7 PM in the Wellfleet Library.
Meeting adjourned 8:10pm
